

Thornhill United Church

25 Elgin Street (at Dudley), Thornhill, ON L3T 1W5 Tel.: 905 889-2131 Fax 905 889-7131 Email: info@thornhillunitedchurch.ca

Our faith in God's love moves us to celebrate spirituality, to care with compassion, and to welcome all warmly

Update from Council March 2024

Council met on Tuesday March 5th; here are some highlights from our meeting:

- 1. Our potluck chili supper in January and our pancake supper in February were a success, and we're hoping to hold more community events this year, and are targeting the next one for sometime in the spring. If you have any ideas for an upcoming event, please let anyone on Council know.
- 2. At our Annual Congregational Meeting last week, we welcomed Margaret Wilson as our new Shining Waters Regional Council representative. The congregation also approved moving approximately \$25,000 from our Visionary Fund in order to balance our 2024 budget and move forward with two ministers. If you'd like more detail about the work being done at Thornhill United Church, please pick up a copy of the 2023 annual report at the church library desk or speak to any of our Council members.
- 3. We're happy to report that Club Handi held its first event in four years. Club Handi is a gathering for developmentally and physically challenged adults from group homes and support programs; they attend with their caregivers and/or family members. Their next gathering will take place on Wednesday March 13.

Cathy Farrant Secretary